Message from the President
A big springtime hello to our entire community from your new volunteer 2006-2007 CAWLB board of directors.
These volunteers are:
John Goring, president (newsletter)
Chuck Hiley, vice president (webmaster, boat ramp project)
Farrell Culberson, treasurer (beach park, membership, keys)
Linda Crockett, assistant treasurer (signage)
Kelly Levinson, co-secretary
Sharon Chamness, co-secretary
Denise Burchard, budget
Martha Kiser (boat ramp project, yard of the month)
Bill Bussey (city water, lake weeds / fish)
A big welcome to Bill Bussey, our new director!
In addition to the residents listed above, our neighbors Phil Coffaro, Jan Kagan, Robert Martin and John Kalepp are active "helpers" of the board, and we thank them-- and many of you, who help in many ways to make our area a fine place to live.
This new board of directors set its agenda for 2006-2007, hinted at in the items listed in parentheses beside their names.
These objectives are:
1)  Move forward in orderly fashion on the boat ramp project that so many of you have generously donated to-- thank you!
2)  Get with St. John's Water Management to explore more effective canal and weed control (than Lake Doctor spraying,      which over time is simply adding to the detritus layer at the water bottom).  Weeding-eating fish like back in the early 1980's is under discussion.
3)  Pursue city water lines from two existing lines in our area, for those that want it.  (Yes, you can keep your well water either way,  and those that do not wish for city water do not have to hook up to it.)
4)  A protective wrap-around, solid wharf to protect swimmers at the beach from boats and jet skis.
5)  Permanent port-a-john for the beach park.
This agenda is open to expansion from your input, and we encourage your participation at our monthly board meetings, 7:00 pm
on the first Wednesdays of each month at the Hunt Club -436 Sheriff's office.
Look for Chuck our webmaster to welcome your comments on all the above items on our website's Bulletin Board, and an article about city water hookup by Bill Bussey.  When we meet with St. John's Water regarding the water weed problem, we will email everyone to attend and report all findings here.
Our annual meeting and picnic on March 18th was a great success again, thanks to many of you who worked to make it happen and were able to attend. Let's make this year our very best in terms of community spirit and getting as much done as
possible of our agenda items.
You have of course noted the new sidewalk construction along the east side of West Lake Brantley Drive, which will include a foot bridge alongside the vehicular bridge, plus a screen device to cut down on debris inflow/outflow. Our thanks to a concerned resident that recently contacted St. Johns Water that the county was initially ignoring to grade this project with proper swale and storm runoff factored in.
Thanks to that resident member, the project was reworked with proper drainage in mind.  Sometimes it takes some common sense from residents like us to ensure our best interests-- especially in the face of rampant growth.
On a sad note, please join with us in mourning the passing of one of the first residents of our area, Harry Peycke. Harry and Nancy have lived on Terrace Blvd from the late 1950's till now, and he will be very much missed. Nancy, please accept our sincere condolences in your time of loss.
John Goring    April 9, 2006
